June 23, 2012 - 4 Seasons Recreational Club Monthly Meeting

Secretary's Report was approved as read on a Mark/Kay motion.

Treasurer's Report was approved as read on a Mark/Willard motion.

Old Business

- Riders have been reporting that trails are in excellent condition. New road route in Chipmunk Hollow is holding up well.
- ATV plates are required effective 07/01. The Hughes are making plates for \$8.
- Raffle ticket sales have been slow. We need to contact some sellers from last year to see if they are willing to sell again this year.
- Posters for Food and Fun are printed. Everyone is asked to help distribute them.
- Mark reserved games from Doucettes for Food and Fun. We are getting the same 3 games as last year and they will be arriving earlier for set up.
- Road Route requests have been sent to the Town. The meeting to approve is this Tuesday.
- Repairs to the outhouse have been completed. Mark is getting bids for counters. If there is enough money available, we will need paint for the canopies and a new roof for the outhouse.

New Business

- Received raffle tickets from Lake States and they are available if anyone would like to purchase. The club has agreed not to purchase.
- Members have been asking if there will be a fall ATV ride. We will discuss and set a date after Food and Fun.
- The open house that was planned for June was cancelled after the May meeting. Dick expressed disappointment that the decision was made outside of a meeting. Several members were disappointed by the decision, but lack of communication delayed planning and since the May meeting was held earlier in the month it was unavoidable.
- July meat raffle volunteers are Hansons and Boops. We need more volunteers to sell tickets at meat raffles. Anyone interested should contact a board member or come to a meat raffle to volunteer.
- The beer wagon for Food and Fun has been reserved. Kay said that more people seem to be asking for Coke, so we would purchase Coke products this year. Kay and Doris will purchase pop.
- Mark will review last year's raffle boards, so we can discuss prizes at the next meeting.

Snomobile Trail Area 7/11/2012

• Received pre-buy from Como for a \$1.59 rate. Dick will contact Como and research if we will purchase.

Meeting Adjourned on a Doris/Mark motion.

Respectfully submitted,

Doris Youngquist, Secretary

Snomobile Trail Area 7/11/2012